

Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board 7th Floor - 4910 50th Avenue P.O. Box 2130 YELLOWKNIFE NT X1A 2P6 Phone (867) 669-0506 FAX (867) 873-6610

Email: dave@drwgcl.com

December 16, 2013 File: MV2013C0021

Mr. Dave R. Webb New Discovery Mines Ltd. 1909 108 W. Cordova St. VANCOUVER BC V6B 0G5

Dear Mr. Webb:

Incomplete Application - Mineral Exploration - Mon Gold Mine

The Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board (MVLWB or the Board) received your additional information relating to Land Use Permit MV2013C0021 on November 28, 2013. MVLWB staff has determined that there is insufficient information to conduct a preliminary screening in accordance with paragraph 22(1)(a) of the Mackenzie Valley Land Use Regulations (MVLUR). Please submit the following information so MVLWB staff can consider the Application complete and forward it for review:

- 1. Please provide the amount of explosives and type of explosives to be used at site;
- 2. Further detail is needed on the storage of fuel at site;
 - a. How many fuel tankers will be on site?;
 - b. What is the maximum amount of fuel to be on site?;
- 3. In the Spill Contingency Plan clarification is needed on the following item:
 - a. The contact numbers for New Discover Mines Ltd head office are incorrect, please provide the correct numbers.
- 4. Please submit an updated equipment list including the equipment required for the construction of the winter road:
- 5. Please provide additional detail on how the winter road will be constructed;

- 6. What amount of water will be used for the construction, maintenance and operation of the winter road?
- 7. Please submit a Waste Management Plan (see the Guidelines for Developing a Waste Management Plan available on the MVLWB website);
- 8. Please submit a Waste Management Plan (see the Guidelines for Developing a Waste Management Plan available on the MVLWB website);
- 9. Please provide one hard copy of the Application and any supporting documents and one electronic copy of the Application and any supporting documents.

Based on the review of the project you will require a Type B Water Licence for the deposit of waste. Please submit the application form and associated fees. Also please include any supporting documentation.

For further information, please refer to "Guide To Completing Land Use Permit Applications to the Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board" as well as the "Guide for Completing Water Use Applications to the Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board "available on our website at www.mvlwb.com under "Apply for Permit/Licence" and "Forms and Guides".

Upon receipt of this information, MVLWB staff will process the Application and the review period will begin. If you need further clarification, please contact me at (867) 766-7464 or email tyree@mvlwb.com.

If you do not provide the requested supplementary information within 90 days, the MVLWB will assume that you do not wish to continue with this Application. As per section 25 of the MVLUR, Aboriginal Affairs and Northern Development Canada will refund any land use fees you have submitted in conjunction with this Application.

Yours sincerely,

Tyree Mullaney Regulatory Officer

Tyree Mullaney

Copied to: Scott Stewart, South Mackenzie District, AANDC

Charlene Coe, South Mackenzie District, AANDC